
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 25 SEPTEMBER 2006


EX.224/06
CUMBRIA LOCAL AREA AGREEMENT (Non-Key Decision)
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Subject Matter

The Director of Legal and Democratic Services submitted Report LDS.69/06 enclosing Version 3 of the draft Local Area Agreement for Cumbria setting out a number of key priorities for the people of Cumbria that partners will work together on over the next three years.

Officers have considered the draft targets and outcomes in the draft Agreement  to see if they are consistent with the Council’s own corporate priorities and objectives and, where they are not, how they might be amended.  This was particularly relevant in respect of potential 'stretch' targets, where the Council may be able to participate in the performance delivery grant distribution if it can show that its own actions and performance contribute to the achievement of the 'stretch.'

An Appendix with Officer comments on the outcomes and targets with proposals as to how these might be amended to meet the above objectives was submitted.

The Executive was requested to consider the draft Local Area Agreement and forward observations to the County Council.

The draft Agreement had also been considered by the Community and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees and Minute Excerpts were submitted.

The Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee had passed the following resolution:-

"1. The Committee welcomed the opportunity to consider the Local Area Agreement and noted the timetable for the Agreement.

2.  The Committee feels that it is difficult to undertake detailed scrutiny of the Local Area Agreement as it is incomplete at this stage.  The Committee wishes to have an opportunity to scrutinise the final version of the document and between now and then should take all opportunities to be involved in meaningful scrutiny.

3.  The Committee states that there should be an examination of ways to provide proper overview and scrutiny of the Local Strategic Partnership and also on the development of the Community Plan."

The Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee had passed the following resolution:-

"That the position and timetable for processing the Local Area Agreement through to Ministerial sign off in February 2007 be noted."

With regard to the comments of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee, the Chairman pointed out that the final version of the Local Area Agreement was likely to be received in December 2006 upon which further scrutiny through the Overview and Scrutiny Committees would be requested.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.  That the position regarding the draft of the Cumbria Local Area Agreement be noted.

2.  That the Director of Legal and Democratic Services be requested to forward the comments outlined in Appendix 2 to Report LDS.69/06 to the County Council as the City Council's response to the current consultation.

3.  That the observations of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees be received.

Reasons for Decision

The Executive was appraised of the current position regarding the third version of the draft Local Area Agreement for Cumbria and agreed an appropriate response to the County Council.







